
Pleasantville Community School 
Regular Meeting of the Board of Education 

High School Media Center 
Monday, November 11, 2013 

6:30 p.m. 
 

The Pleasantville School Board met in regular session on November 11, 2013 at 6:30 P.M. in the High School Media 
Center.  Present:   Padellford, Ray, Dejoode, Sutter and Danks.   

 
6:30 p.m. Padellford called the meeting to order. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all present. 
 
Motion made by Ray and seconded by DeJoode to approve the consent agenda.  Motion carried (5-0). 
 
Motion made by Sutter and seconded by DeJoode to approve the minutes, bills and financials.  Motion carried (5-0). 
 
Mrs. Schloemer, Kaitlyn Sandholdt, and Kylie VanHaalen reported to the Board on the 8th grade trip to Washington D.C. 
 
Principal Harrison commented that parent/teacher conferences went well.  She is working on a second book for staff 

development.  She invited the Board to spend a morning at the elementary to see  how well the staff is working.   
 
Principal Friday described the IPI assessments for teachers.  He also handed out planning sheets for the J-Term classes 

starting in January.   
 
Principal Cook commented on the quality of the Veteran’s Day assembly and mentioned the improvement in our fall 

athletics over last year.  He also mentioned the school play went really well. 
 
Motion made by DeJoode and seconded by Sutter to approve Joel Allman-JH Girls Basketball at $1,939.00 and Brittanee 

Grove-Asst. HS Softball at $2,631.50.  Motion carried (5-0). 
 
Motion made by Ray and seconded by DeJoode to approve the resignation of Bob Miller as Superintendent.  Motion carried 

(5-0). 
 
Facility rental agreements were discussed and a proposal will be brought at a future meeting. 
 
Board policy 403.10 and 403.11 were discussed.  Motion made by Ray and seconded by DeJoode to approve.  Motion 

carried (5-0). 
 
Motion made by Sutter and seconded by Danks to approve the application for Modified Allowable Growth for the SBRC.  

Motion carried (5-0). 
 
Motion made by Sutter and seconded by Ray to approve a resolution for participation in the Hazard Mitigation Plan.  Roll 

call vote:  Padellford-aye, Danks-aye, Ray-aye, Dejoode-aye, Sutter-aye.  Motion carried (5-0). 
 
The Board discussed whether to use a search firm in the process of hiring a new Superintendent.   
 
Curt Wolfe addressed the Board concerning reading concerns with his children.  He was also inquiring into the MS math 

program.  No action was taken by the Board. 
 
Motion made by Ray and seconded by Sutter  to adjourn.  Motion carried (5-0). 
 
President Padellford declared the regular meeting adjourned at 7:25 P.M. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
____________________________________                                             ________________________________________ 


